
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
Mr George Tsigarides  
request-351159-7adcba7b@whatdotheyknow.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Dear Mr Tsigarides 
 

Thank you for your further e-mail of 6 October in response to the letter from my 
colleague, Mandy Powell, of the same day 
 
The contents of your correspondence have been noted. This response is to inform you 
that if you use or keep a motor vehicle in the United Kingdom you are obliged to comply 
with United Kingdom statute law.   
 
I will not engage in any discussion on this matter but confine myself to saying that any 
breach by you of your obligations in statute law will be dealt with in exactly the same 
way as any other person resident in the United Kingdom.  Among other obligations you 
must register and licence with DVLA any vehicle kept by you and comply with the 
vehicle licensing requirements.  Similarly you must apply for and keep up to date a 
driving licence issued by this agency if you intend to drive a motor vehicle on the public 
road.  There are penalties provided for in statute law for breach of these obligations. 
 
I trust this explains matters for you. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Paul Timms 
DVLA Complaints Team  
 
Find out about DVLA’s online services. 
 Visit: www.gov.uk/browse/driving 
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